
Books as Movies – 2
I remembered a book I enjoy yearly that was made into a movie.
It was an animated movie, but it was a movie.

Long before Peter Jackson made the “Lord of the Rings” series,
Rankin-Bass made “The Hobbit”. This was actually a decent
handling of the book. This movie was designed as a family
friendly TV movie. That is exactly what it was. There were a
number of things that were different from the book, but what
can you do in a 70 minute movie.

This little animated movie actually set the stage for the
animated movie I wanted to talk about. Rumors were rampant
about the quality of the animation for the “Lord of the Rings”
in 1978. I think that is the only thing that made the movie
interesting. A 132 minute movie trying to fit a trilogy the
size of “The Lord of the Rings”. There was a lot of stuff left
out in the 10+ hours of the Peter Jackson movies, how did they
think they could do any of this justice.

Well, they didn’t. For me, the animation had some problems,
mainly with the big battles. They didn’t look like they fit
with the rest of the movie. Other than that, I don’t remember
much about this. My problems were with the story adaptation.
There were many things missing in the story (of course) and
the way the characters were drawn and written, made me wonder
if anyone read the book. There was no depth to any of the
characters. No drive in the Hobbits. Gandalf just seemed like
an angry aging wizard (standard issue). And other characters
seemed flat.

Before Peter Jackson made his films I thought of getting this
movie just for a collection. I’m glad I waited.

https://www.tangents.org/movies-reviews/books-as-movies-2/

